
 

  

 

 

Wednesday 23rd June 2021 

 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

 

As you are probably aware, the Delta variant of COVID 19 is now the dominant 

variant in Brent and the UK. 

A number of local schools have been heavily affected by a rise of cases which has 

led to school closures. It is important that we remain vigilant and cautious for the 

remainder of the summer term. 

The Delta variant appears to present differently from previous variants. 

Previous variants have three main identifiable symptoms: 

• High Temperature 

• Loss and/or change of taste and smell 

• A new continuous cough 

 

From reports in India, where the Delta variant was first reported, have state identified 

that the Delta strain can also display the following symptoms: 

• Stomach pain 

• Nausea 

• Vomiting 

 

As a precautionary measure, we ask that pupils are not sent to school and tested if 

they display any of the main or reported Delta variant symptoms. 

Any pupil displaying these symptoms will be sent home and will have to be tested 

before returning to school. 

We thank you for your continued support in keeping the school community safe. 

 

Kind regards, 

 

 

Angela Harvey                                                           Nkechi Obinwanne 

Head of School HH                                                    Head of School GR 

 


